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NOVEMBER STUDENTS  OF THE MONTH  

Pioneer Career and Technology announces Maddy Secrist and Tucker Alt as November 2017 Stu-
dents of the Month.  

 Secrist is enrolled in the Exercise Science/Sports Medicine program at Pioneer. She was 
nominated by her lab teacher, Mike Millward. She is a junior from Ontario High School and is the 
daughter of Julie Fellure. As vice president of her lab at Pioneer, Secrist is also involved in HOSA 
and GEMs, a girls mentoring group at Pioneer. She is a volunteer at Salvation Army and helps to 
pass out food to the homeless. Secrist is involved in her church’s youth group and has gone on four 
mission trips to Louisville, Kentucky. Coming to Pioneer was a great decision for Secrist. Mr. Mill-
ward has changed her perspective about school and how she, as well as others, learn. In the future, 
Secrist plans to join the Air Force National Guard, then attend college to become a physical thera-
pist.  

 Alt is enrolled in the Welding program at Pioneer. He was nominated by his lab teacher, Kip 
Stevens. He is a junior from Lucas High School and is the son of Tina Wells and Mark Alt. Although 
Pioneer is a lot different than Lucas, Alt enjoys learning a trade. He feels the teachers are nice and 
the days go fast since he spends 3 hours in his career tech lab. Alt currently works part time at Pin-
hook Meats. In the future he hopes to be an iron worker or a pipeline welder.  

 

WYNFORD FFA RAISES MONEY FOR A FAMILY IN NEED 

The Houpt family lost their home in a house fire last spring. The Wynford FFA chapter sold whole 
hog sausage in attempt to raise money for the family. Monte Tuck as well as Hords Livestock, John 
Delong and Glennville packing worked with the FFA chapter to raise money for the family in need. 
Monte Tuck donated two hogs and $200 for prizes to the FFA members selling the most sausage. 
Hords Livestock donated a sow as well as the hauling of all hogs. John DeLong and the Wynford 
FFA also donated a sow. Glennville packing donated half of the cost of processing. The Wynford 
FFA was able to raise $2,500 for the Houpt family and presented the money to the family on Novem-
ber 6th.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vice President Caleb Rausch and Sentinel Kim Tuck presenting the FFA donations to the Houpt 
family. 
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 PERFORMING ARTS STUDENTS PERFORM FOR GOLDEN AGERS AT FRIENDLY HOUSE 

Anne Kurtzman’s Performing Arts troop performed at the November meeting of the Golden Age 
Club at the Friendly House in downtown Mansfield.  A thank you letter from the Friendly House 
staff and board of managers is included with this report.   

 

ENGINEERING DESIGN TECHNOLOGY ADVISORY BOARD UNANIMOUSLY APPROVES 
BENEFIT OF NEW CREDENTIAL  

The advisory board unanimously agreed that the CPT+ certification would be of great benefit to 
students. In order to meet industry and organizational needs the CPT+ certification is  more appli-
cable and beneficial to student’s knowledge and understanding of engineering related content as it 
pertains to the industry. This certification would also work great with conjunction with NC State Col-
lege and their offering of CPT curriculum and would offer additional college credits that the stu-
dents could earn with the certification. With the recent credential of MSSC for CPT+ for 12 points, 
the board agreed this would be a better direction for industry and college credit.  

 

EXERCISE SCIENCE STUDENTS ATTEND HOSA FALL LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE 

On November 8th, members of HOSA attended the annual Fall Leadership Conference at the 
Greater Columbus Convention Center. The following students participated in the day’s leadership 
events.  

Mikaila Bardroff– Lexington 
Autumn Parr-Lexington 

Laurasen Combs- Ontario 
Parker Shilliday-Ashland 
Hannah Quibell-Northmor 

Kristina Diller-Lucas 
Melissa Davis-Northmor 

Megan Burchett-Lexington 
Alexis Bise-Ontario 

Keeley Weaver-Wynford 
Gaven Poth-Willard 

Lydia Copping-Lucas 

 

BUCYRUS DECA RAISE FUNDS TO ASSIST FAMILY WITH FUNERAL COSTS OF JACIE EV-
ERETT 

On September 24, 2017 Bucyrus High School unexpectedly lost a student due to a tragic accident. 
DECA Vice President, Nic Horsley, had a fantastic idea of creating a quilt made out of Redmen ap-
parel, raffling it off and donating the proceeds to Jacie Everett’s funeral cost. The request was an-
nounced to students that Bucyrus Spirit shirts were needed and within 24 hours Bucyrus students 
had donated 70 shirts. Nic Horsley worked with Quilts by Jennifer located in Shelby, Ohio and 
owned by Jennifer Perdue who was gracious and donated her time to create a 10 x 9 quilt. After 
several days of selling raffle tickets, $471 was raised.  The winning ticket was posted on the 
Bucyrus Facebook page live on October 13th. The winner, Deb Norris, generously donated the 
quilt back to the lost loved one’s family. All proceeds from the raffle went directly to Munz-Pirnstill 
to assist with funeral expenses for the beloved Jacie Everett.  

 

 

 

 



MEDIA COMMUNICATIONS UPDATE  

Emily Stockmaster a senior from Buckeye Central is designing a new logo for Curl Corner in 
Bucyrus. All Media students are taking headshots of Pioneer staff to be used on LinkedIn accounts, 
Pioneer website and for other various projects. The creation of LinkedIn accounts and promoting 
their use among students and staff derived from the strategic planning committee.  
 

 

CRIMINAL JUSTICE AND HOMELAND SECURITY HAVE A BUSY MONTH 

Criminal Justice and Homeland Security students have detailed 9 events, totaling 636 communi-
ty hours. Events were as follows:  

Bellville Trick or Treat 
Galion Cross Country Run 

13Miler - Mansfield 
Breast Cancer Marathon 

Galion Bon Fire 
Bucyrus Spooktackular 

Butler Apple Fest (Color Guard) 
Bucyrus Santa Parade 
Shelby's Polar Express 

 

CRESTLINE HIGH SCHOOL FAMILY AND CONSUMER SCIENCE STUDENTS PERFORM  

Students in Mrs. Kris Bruce’s class presented the play 12 Incompetent Jurors a comedy by Ian 
McWethy. It was produced with special permission by Playscripts, Inc. and was presented at Crest-
line High School on Friday, December 8th and Saturday, December 9th.   

 

COSMOTOLOGY STUDENTS HOST SPA NIGHT BEFORE THANKSGIVING  

Students in Darlene Daugherty and Carey Ransom’s labs hosted a spa night to Pioneer and the 
public on November 21st from 3:30 to 5:30 p.m.  27 seniors participated in the event to work on cli-
ents and over 30 clients took advantage of the opportunity for pedicures, manicures, facials and 
waxing just to name a few of the services provided at the event.  The next spa night will be held on 
Monday December 18th.  

 

VOICE OF DEMOCRACY PARTICIPANTS ADVANCE  

Three students in Charmae Cottom’s speech class have been invited to attend the “Voice of Democ-
racy” Lucheon on Sunday January 7th at the Crestline VFW. These students are now finalists in the 
local round of competition. Winners will be selected and go onto the state level of competition. Pio-
neer will be represented by the following students; 

Sierra Kunz– Shelby 

Kelly Baldinger– Galion 

Ecco Bosworth-Galion  

Congratulations and good luck to these students as they advance in the competition.  
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